

Notes from HASTAG 29th April 2024

7pm 55 High Street (Kindly hosted by Caroline) or via zoom

Attendees: Caroline Underwood **CU**, Mark Williams **MW**, Amy Burbidge **AB**, Gerald Sansom **GS**, Catherine Grigg **CG** **via zoom**.

Apologies: Emily Lankfer **EL**

1. Actions from 4th March 2024

EL to produce speed watch reports, carry this over until July meeting

CG speed watch paperwork (found) and will apply for PFI bid on signs and have emailed CCC about installation and payment, four signs required at village points of entry cost money in reserves.

Thanks given to AB and CU on the PFI bid for dropped kerbs Manor Gardens CU has submitted.

Survey re accessibility **AB** will look at questions that will draft some questions and share with Caroline and **Jess** once completed to send out a survey monkey.

CU will consult with school about involving year 6 in any surveys we are carrying out.

CU will approach **RM** about bin sticker purchases.

2. Cycleway updates payment invoice from **CCC/CCH** still outstanding due to the fact that this has been asked for a great many times now, **GS** to contact **KB** and ask him again to pursue this as it is long overdue from the **CCC**.

3. Speed Watch and MVAS units **CG** has sent out future dates to all volunteers to cover months May to July, reduced speed limits on Mill Road seem to have been working, data still to be collected but appears that **Roy** has been on holiday but **CG** will check with **RM**. Also **EL** is still working on making the data reports more understandable.

4. National Highways/SAG updates **CU/GS** to send out the latest **SAG report** to the group and all subsequent ones so everyone can see the content. The April 2024 SAG shows the **reporting link** to National Highways which we were encouraged to use.

AB mentioned A428 funds for walking and cycling improvements. She has submitted an expressions of interest form. **AB** has been out taking photographs **along the A1** as support for this and will share these with **CU** and **GS**.

5. Mill Road updates, **GS** to ask **KB** where he is in respect to what has been trying to get a reduction from **50mph** to **40mph** as this would benefit entry into the **20mph** into Buckden near Greenway and at the other end towards the narrow bridge area by the Old Flour Mill and beyond. **MW** and **CU** reported that it appears clean and tidy and the hedges have been cut back.

6. Operational Plan Targets updates. **CU** reported that all targets are being worked towards. **LHI** and **PFHI** bids submitted. Installation of Speed watch signs is being progressed

7. AOB. Brampton Wood Road to Grafham that **Cllr MH** shared was discussed and the group thoughts were that we would **support MH views** on this.

CG mentioned the footpath roadways letter she has drafted there will be a final review when content agreed it will be submitted for Roundabout possibly in July.

8. Date of next meeting Monday 8th July 7.15 kindly to be hosted by Catherine 10 Perry Road